
Paper: Philadelphia Inquirer, The (PA) 
Message: PROTEST HELD AT 2D HOME 200 GO TO BLOCK IN S.W. PHILA. 
Author: Tom Infield and Mark Wagenveld, Inquirer Staff Writers 
  (Also contributing to this article were staff writers 
  Julia Cass, Roger Cohn, Vernon Loeb, Michael E. Ruane, 
  Dorothy Storck, Martha Woodall and Michael B. Coakley.) 
Date: November 22, 1985 
Section: LOCAL 
Page: B01 
 
Protests against blacks who recently moved into a white Southwest 
Philadelphia neighborhood continued last night as a crowd of more than 200 
gathered outside the home of an interracial couple near 64th Street and 
Buist Avenue. 
 
 
 Last night's demonstration came just 24 hours after a group of about 400 
whites protested outside the home of a newly arrived black family several 
blocks away, in the 2500 block of 61st Street.Police, including mounted 
officers and members of the civil-affairs unit, began moving into the Buist 
Avenue area about 7 p.m. and kept watch while the white, predominantly young 
crowd milled about the intersection.  The crowd melted away about 10:30 p.m. 
No incidents were reported. 
 
 
According to neighbors, a household consisting of a black man, a white woman 
and two children moved into the Buist Avenue house Sunday. 
 
 
Civil-affairs officers said that the man was inside the house during last 
night's demonstration, but that the woman and children were staying 
elsewhere. 
 
 
One of the demonstrators, who would identify himself only as Rich, said the 
residents were trying to "make the point that we have a tight-knit 
neighborhood that is being surrounded by a black sea." 
 
 
Referring to the house nearby, he said, "Here comes a stream. And what 
follows a stream? A river, and then an ocean." 
 
 
City officials and civic leaders held a round of urgent meetings earlier in 
the day yesterday in an effort to calm racial tensions in the neighborhood. 
 



 
"We've got to have peace out here," said the Rev. William R. Yeats, asking 
that both whites and blacks "let us work out" what he called an ''ugly 
situation." 
 
 
The leaders had hoped to head off last night's demonstration, which some 
members of the community had vowed to stage after Wednesday night's 
demonstration outside the brick rowhouse of Charles Williams and Marietta 
Bloxom on South 61st Street. 
 
 
City Managing Director James S. White, who was at the scene of last night's 
demonstration on Buist Avenue, said community leaders had done what they 
could to head off the second demonstration, but had been unable  to dissuade 
the people from coming out. 
 
 
About 5 p.m., after a series of meetings, one of which included Mayor Goode 
and leaders of the Wednesday night demonstration, Mr. Yeats said he believed 
that the residents had agreed to a two-week "cooling-off  period," to be 
followed by another meeting. He said the residents had "determined that it 
was no longer in their best interests to continue to have a demonstration. 
They have called off the demonstration." 
 
 
Neither Goode nor any of the residents would talk about the meeting as they 
departed from the storefront offices of the Southwest Task Force on Woodland 
Avenue. 
 
 
But incoming Police Commissioner Robert Armstrong, who was among several of 
the city's top officials at the session, said, "We're hoping the situation 
is resolved." 
 
 
The city's managing director's office yesterday established a command center 
on the 16th floor of the Municipal Services Building to be staffed 24 hours 
a day. "I think everything, hopefully, is under control,"  said White. 
 
 
Williams and his wife moved into the house on 61st Street a few weeks ago 
without knowing that they were the only blacks on the block. Williams said 
Wednesday that he and his wife had bought the house for $21,000;  the house 
had been repossessed from its previous owner by the Veterans Administration, 
according to Mr. Yeats. 



 
 
Mr. Yeats, who is pastor of the Woodland Avenue United Presbyterian Church 
and chairman of the city-sponsored task force, blamed much of the tension on 
an attempt at "block-busting" by real estate agents. 
 
 
He said whites in the neighborhood of old sycamore trees and small front 
porches believed that perhaps these real estate agents "had inserted these 
 
 
families in order to bust up the neighborhood, and they were  concerned 
about it. 
 
 
"Obviously," Mr. Yeats said, "the realtors did not behave in an honorable 
way. They went door to door and asked these people if they were ready to 
sell their house because black people had moved in down the  street." 
 
 
Mr. Yeats, who is white, said it was unclear yesterday who the real estate 
agents were. 
 
 
But Bobby Malone, the task force's acting executive director, who is black, 
said that a realty company on Castor Avenue in the Northeast had acquired 
the account and then had "brokered it" to an agency in Southwest 
Philadelphia. 
 
 
Malone said, too, that the real estate agencies should have talked with the 
task force before selling to a black family because of long-simmering racial 
tensions in areas of Southwest Philadelphia. 
 
 
"I believe there is a need for community residents to know the type of 
neighborhood they're moving into," Malone said at a news conference. 
 
 
Asked if he would have urged the agencies not to sell the house to blacks, 
he replied: 
 
 
"Not urged. I would have shared with them that this is a neighborhood that 
is not necessarily ready for a change." 
 



 
Monday night, 48 hours before the demonstration, white residents of the area 
met at Our Lady of Loretto Roman Catholic Church, 62d Street and Grays 
Avenue, to disscuss what to do about the perceived block-busting. 
 
 
Mr. Yeats said the group had expected the meeting to be a "coffee klatch" 
among 25 or so residents. But several hundred turned out, he said, forcing 
the organizers to go along with the Wednesday-night demonstration. 
Thankfully, he said, "it was peaceful." 
 
 
Yesterday, the 2500 block of South 61st Street, where the black family 
bought its house, was quiet during most of the morning and afternoon. 
Squirrels scampered among piles of leaves as two women, with a 3-year-old 
girl in tow, strolled along the block, past the nearly uniform rowhouses 
with peak-roofed bay windows and concrete porches. 
 
 
The women, neither of whom would give their names, said they had not 
participated in the Wednesday demonstration; they weren't sure if it was a 
good idea or bad. 
 
 
"It's up to each person's own conscience, whether he's for or against it," 
said the older of the two, a women in her 40s wearing a purple jacket and 
jeans. 
 
 
She said she had lived on Dewey Street, around the corner, for the last 13 
years, having moved away from another Southwest Philadelphia neighborhood 
that had changed from nearly all-white to nearly all-black. 
 
 
"If I had to stay here all my life, I don't think I would want to be the 
only white person with colored people all around me," she said. "We have 
people here who can't afford $50,000 or $60,000 for a house,  and they can't 
leave. . . . I guess, if push don't come to shove, it'll stay nice - better 
than violent." 
 
 
Another woman, standing on the porch of her South 61st Street home, defended 
the demonstrators' actions in these words: "This is a free country - and 
just as much as blacks have freedom to move into a white neighborhood, and 
whites are free to move into a black neighborhood, we have freedom of 
speech. People can say what they want." 



 
 
No one answered the door at the black couple's house. Williams had said in a 
telephone interview during the height of the Wednesday demonstration that he 
had sent his 7-year-old daughter to live with relatives  because of earlier 
incidents of harassment, including the firing of BBs at the house and the 
throwing of a soda bottle through a window. 
 
 
The calm that prevailed much of yesterday was shattered at 1:33 p.m., when a 
police officer sprang up the porch stairs and pounded with his nightstick on 
the varnished-wood door. A moment later, two city fire trucks  raced onto 
the block and stopped in front of the house; six firefighters jumped off and 
ran into the house carrying picks and oxygen masks. 
 
 
"False alarm," said a mounted police officer, who had been assigned to the 
neighborhood yesterday. He said that someone had called in a report of a 
fire at the house. 
 
 
Later, a woman in the house, apparently Marietta Bloxom, was seen leaving 
with an escort. 
 
 
Task force officials said yesterday that there had been rumors of a 
counterdemonstration in the area by blacks. But he said he believed that "in 
the best interest of Southwest Philadelphia residents," both blacks  and 
whites "now realize that we have a situation that we definitely don't need." 
 
 
Mr. Yeats described yesterday's meetings with area residents as "very 
intricate negotiations." He said that the mayor and other officials had 
agreed to look into complaints of block-busting and to investigate  the 
Veterans Administration's role in the house sale. 
 
 
Although bans on real estate solicitation sometimes are established in 
racially tense areas to prevent panic selling, none has been proposed for 
the 61st Street area, according to Frederick Linett, executive vice 
president of the Philadelphia Board of Realtors. 
 
 
Such voluntary agreements not to solicit real estate sales by mail or phone 
or in person or with for-sale signs are decisions made jointly by a 
committee of the Board of Realtors and the city's Human Relations 



Commission. Only one such ban is in effect in the city, in an area off 
Cheltenham Avenue known as Melrose Park Gardens, Linett said. 
 
 
According to the City Planning Commission, the area where the incident 
occurred was first developed in the 1920s, mostly with single-family 
rowhouses. 
 
 
The last U.S. Census showed that the census tract including the 2500 block 
of South 61st Street was almost exclusively white, with 7,000 whites and 20 
blacks. 
 
 
The residents were mostly of Irish and Italian descent, it showed. The 
median family income was $17,600 - slightly above the citywide median family 
income of $16,388. 
 
 
The census tract is bounded by 58th Street, 65th Street, the Airport High 
Speed Line and the Amtrak railroad tracks. 
 
 
According to city planners, the people in this neighborhood of Elmwood have 
watched the population of other areas of Southwest Philadelphia turn from 
solidly white to solidly black during the last two decades.  There has been 
a strong push by community leaders in this neighborhood to prevent the 
flight of whites in recent years, the planners say. 
 
 
William P. Herron, assistant director of administrative and survey research 
services for the School District, said that census information showed that 
80.5 percent of school-age children attended nonpublic schools.  Only 19.5 
percent of school-age children attended public schools. 
 
 
"That's (80.5 percent) quite high," Herron said. "There are a few other 
pockets like that in the city." 
 
 
The Thomas G. Morton School, at 63d Street and Elmwood Avenue, is the 
neighborhood public school. There are three parochial schools nearby: St. 
Barnabas, 6300 Buist Ave.; St. Mary of Czestochowa, 5900 Elmwood,  which is 
a Polish parish school, and Our Lady of Loretto,  6214 Grays Ave., an 
Italian parish. 
 



 
Standing yesterday on the porch of her home on South 61st Street, a woman 
openly expressed the fears of some whites: "It (the movement of blacks in 
nearby areas) has been moving down for years from Bartram Village." 
 
 
About 50, wearing gold hoop earrings, her hair cut short, she said that 
everyone on the block was concerned about being neighborly. 
 
 
"People are really very nice," she said. "I've lived here for 20 years, and 
I've never had any problems." 
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